
 
23rd March 2020 
 

PARENT COMMUNICATION 

Dear Kellyville High School Community 

As you are no doubt aware the Prime Minister and Premier have provided recent updates 
regarding school operations. This morning the NSW Premier has announced that schools will 
remain open but parents are encouraged to keep their students at home and that schools will 
move to remote teaching and learning until the end of term. Kellyville High School will be following 
the NSW Governments advice. 
 
Students will be briefed today regarding remote learning and will be encouraged to take home 
required learning materials ready for remote teaching and learning.  Staff will also be sending out 
information to parents via the parent portal giving details regarding remote mode for students. 

Kellyville High School is committed to supporting children of families who are providing essential 
services and will be providing supervision for these students at school.  These students would be 
doing remote learning on the school premises. I have been told that Hillsbus will still be 
operational for school bus runs at this point of time. 

We have been notified by our Canteen Provider that today will be the last day that the canteen will 
be operational. This means that any student who is on the premises will need to have with them all 
their food and drinks for the day.  

Our remote teaching and learning mode is designed to simulate a normal school day. Students 
who are well are strongly encouraged to have as normal a school routine as possible: getting up in 
the morning, having breakfast and commencing learning for the day, following their school 
timetable for the day. Teachers will be online throughout the day leading students through 
activities, asking and answering questions, requesting work and providing feedback. 

We are certainly navigating unchartered waters, I am, however, confident that as we will be able to 
provide an ongoing teaching and learning environment. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
Jennifer Hawken 
Relieving Principal 
Kellyville High School  
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“We are a vibrant and innovative learning community that is committed to 
delivering excellence within a rich and diverse learning environment.  Every 
student has the opportunity to achieve their personal best through engaged, 

active learning in a safe, respectful and supportive school. Students will grow 
into global digital citizens.” 
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